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Senate Meeting Confused
By Restructuring, Recall

Senate members listen intently as Senator Ed White
speaks out against President Mike Patton's poll idea.

By Allison Cowan

The Senate held a special
meeting Sunday night to decide
exactly what it is they are go-
ing to restructure and how they
would go about doing it. After
a lengthy hassel about expand-
ing the Executive Council, it
was decided that it would be a
better idea to restructure the
Senate first, and then move on
to the super-structure of SGA.

Commissions were discussed:

SGA Council Terminates
Brad Green Impeachment

By Margie Howe

Impeachment charges against
Brad Green, Commissioner of
Publications, have been
dropped. Charges presented by
SGA President Mike Patton at
last Tuesday's Senate meeting
were: misinformation, contin-
ued absence from Senate, Ex-
ecutive Council meetings, and
negligence.

At an Executive Council meet-
ing Sunday night in the Bell
Room, Brad:Green dfnded-_
himself against the charges.
The misinformation char ges
were apparently a lack of com-
munication. Green said that he
stated at one of the first meet-
ings that the offset office was
flooded due to first-of-the-year
school business and registra-
tion. He was asked to tell the
Senate not to use the offset of-
fice due to all the work which
needed to be done at the begin-
ning of the year.

COMMISSIONERS Bruce Le-
vine and Cary Fowler went to
the offset office and were told
that since it was not being used
at the time, they could get their
information printed. They re-
ported back that the offset of-
fice could be used. Green said
that it was "just a personal fa:
vor, and I did not say they
could not use it. I just said that
the offset office was busy, so
to lay off for the time being."

Green responded to the Senate
meeting absences by stating
that since the Publications
Board had not met until last
week, he thought it was useless
to come to Executive Council
meetings and report "no re-
port." The Publications Board
did not get a faculty advisor
until the first week in October.

The negligence charges were
brought up due to the fact that
no Publicity Coordinator had
been appointed. The Publicity
Coordinator is in charge of run-
ing off dittos and making post-
ers which commissioners might
need. Since the position had not
been filled, many of the com-
missioners thought that Green
should do the job himself. He
replied that he thought that this
was unjust, since it left "an
awful lot of work on my shoul-
ders." He was asked why the
position had not been filled and
he answered, "Because no one
wants it."

GREEN SAID that he was
quite surprised at the Senate
meeting when impeachment
proceedings were brought up,
since no one had informed him
of the charges against him. As
he said, "Before the charges
were enacted, somebody should
have come and talked to me."
Green went on to say that no
senator had questioned him
since the charges were placed
at last week's Senate meeting.

Patton replied that nobody
had -talked=to him either and
that he thought it was an "im-
portant argument for dropping
the charges."

The Executive Council voted
unanimously to drop the im-
peachment charges.

what the purpose of having
commissions is, and which
events should be handled by
which commissions. Commis-
sioner of Religious Activities
Chuck McNeal brought up the
idea of re-installing a practice
used several years ago-having
a committee of three or four
senators assigned to each com-
mission so that when anything
about one of the commissions
was discussed in the Senate,
there would be some Senators
who could speak intelligently on
the matter and make recom-
mendations.

SENATOR TOM MARSHALL
suggested that the commission-
ers be made subservient to the
jurisdiction of the Senate. In
answer to this, James Dobbins
pointed out that the commis-
sioners are elected by and rep-
resent the entire school and by
this are more autonomous than
any of the senators who are
only elected by and represent
their respective classes.

Senator David Lloyd. moved

that the Senate set up research
committees to study the differ-
ent parts of the Senate struc-
ture and make recommenda-
tions as to how, or if, to re-
structure them. By general con-
sent four such committees were
set up.

Also at Sunday's meeting:
Senator James Dobbins read
his letter of resignation from
the Senate.

President Mike Patton passed
out a sheet of paper containing
a list of all the senators, com-
missioners, and SGA officers
with a column of "yeses" and
"'nos" across from each name.
The purpose of this, he
stated, was to take a con-
fidential and unofficial poll
within the Senate itself as to
whether or not any of its mem-
bers should be recalled in an
effort for the Senate to clean
its own house. He felt the at-
titudes and activities of each
person on the list should be
carefully researched by all who

(Continued on Page 2)

Student Government Attempts
'Power-Structure' Realignment

Brad Green

Curriculum Committee Approves
Autonomic Comprehensive Plans

By Mike Kelley

After a month of procrasti-
nation, the Curriculum Commit-
tee has finally acted on the
comprehensive sy stem. The
committee's proposal followed
the guidelines that arose out of
the dialogue that existed at the
beginning of the year between
faculty and students and was
also in spirit the programs sug-
gested by the 'subcommittee
chaired by Dr. Pultz.

Each department according
to this proposal submits a plan
or plans determining the scope
and limits of the comprehensive
philosophy and program within
the department. The program is
then 'subjected to a review by
the entire Curriculum Commit-
tee where it is determined
whether the plans conform to
the true philosophy of compre-
hensives, or as they are now
called, terminal evaluations.

THIS GRANT of department-
al autonomy has eliminated
many of the problems and ques-
tions that arose at the first of
the year. It is now up to the
majors within each department
to bring their hopes and plans
to their department head for
evaluation and to attempt to
work out a comprehensive sys-
tem that fulfills the needs of
students, as well as the pur-
poses, whatever they are, en-
visioned by the faculty. This

dialogue should eliminate most
problems; however, if students
find that a department is being
recalcitrant or reactionary
about instituting reforms, then
they must take their gripe to
Dean Jones where an investiga-
tion can be made of the situa-
tion.

THE MAJOR PROBLEM
that now exists is in the placing
of students on the Curriculum
Committee. While the commit-
tee has agreed in principle to
the seating of three students as
full members in questions of
policy, the drawing of the line
between policy and individual
cares seems very difficult for
the faculty to determine. It
should be potently obvious to
the faculty that any question of
comprehensives concerns stu-
dents, and students should be
involved in the decisions con-
cerning departmental programs
which are basically policy de-
cisions, involving not only the
faculty but the 'students of the
department.

The question now resides
with the faculty as a whole and
Dr. Rhodes who has to appoint
the three students. It is hoped
that prompt action will be taken
and the 'committee's proposal
finalized so that the students
and faculty can come together
and create a truely viable and
valuable "terminal evaluation"
system.

By Nancy Hottel

Sunday night the Senate es-
tablished research plans for re-
structure of the SGA.

Intercollegiate Commissioner
Bruce Levine has volunteered
to head work on expansion of
the SGA Executive Council.
Senators David Lloyd, Jimmy
Compton, and Steve Youmans
were appointed to explore the
possibility of a central co-or-
dinating body for all groups on
campus. A third committee is
studying David Lloyd's propos-
al to establish a "super-struc-
ture" that would function as an
appeals board and research in-
strument for legislation of the
Senate, the Honor Council, and
the SRC. These committees and
three others, which are study-
ing Senate committees, will pre-
sent their findings to the Senate
on Tuesday.

THE JOINT SESSION on
Sunday, presided over by Mike
Patton, SGA president, was
called specifically to finalize
plans of restructure. This was
the first meeting of the entire
Senate on the matter. Three
weeks ago senators Hardy, Kel-
ley, and Marshall submitted
a plan of reorganization of the
SGA and the group Sunday used
the triumvirate's plans as
guidelines.

The Hardy -Marshall - Kelley
plan calls for revision in four
areas: Executive Council, Sen-
ate meetings, and procedure,
committees, and commissions.
The bulk of discussion Sunday
night centered on the first area,
expansion of the Executive,
Council. As it now stands, the
council includes the four elect-
ed SGA officers, the eight elect-
ed commissioners, the appoint-
ed. commissions - free univer-
sity, race relations, academic
affairs, and representatives

from MUB, WUB, BSA, and et
constitution commission.

Three variations of the expan-
sion theme were discussed. The
first consideration was simply
to expand the present council
by adding members of bodies
outside the Senate, such as SRC
and student center. It is this
plan that Bruce Levine's com-
mittee will research. Questions
which arose at the Senate over
this pl a n were whether addi-
tional members would be vot-
ing members or merely infor-
mation instruments, and wheth-
er or not the Honor Council
would be included.

Chuck McNeal suggested that
a committee apart from the
Executive Council be set up to
co-ordinate the various legisla-
tive and judicial bodies.

The third suggestion, Lloyd's
plan to set up an overall ap-
peals board for the student
body, will not be directly in-
cluded in restructure proceed-
ings, although as he says, ".. .
if the board is established, its
place on campus will hinge on
whatever ,restructure takes
place."

SENATE COMMITTEE re-
construction was discussed ac-
cording to the proposal that the
senate committees would be re-
grouped into two areas-tem-
porary and permanent. Com-
mittees formed to deal with
specific problems as they arose
would be dissolved upon solu-
tion of the problem. In addi-
tion, three committees would
be standing. The budget com-
mittee would receive all re-
quests for financial aid.. It
would keep up with committee
and commission reports and
would list bills to be considered
in the Senate. The constitution
commission would rema in a
separate body from other com-
mittees. A committee on com-

(Continued on Page 8)

The Sou'wester has uncov-
ered the mystery surround-

ing Stones' Brian Jones. See
page 3.
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Editorial -

A Study In Co-operation
The three-week trial parietal period in Townsend and Voorhies

dorms ends tomorrow night. This trial period was decided upon

by a vote of the residents of each dorm over a month ago, and

then approved by the 'SRC and the Administration. It is now time

to decide whether or not parietals in these dorms become perm-

anent. This again will require a three-fourths majority vote in

each dorm in favor of it, and approval of the SRC and the

administration.

Contrary to popular belief, or rather popular argument put
forth against parietals, none of the girls have been raped,
or, for that matter, viciously accosted. Though dire predictions

were put forth by some of the more timid ladies, no wild males

ran rampant through the halls as soon as parietals were passed.

Parietals didn't automatically turn every male into ravaging
beasts. For the most part they have been handled very well,
except for one or two incidents of celebration that got a little

loud. But no one was unreasonably disturbed or inconvenienced
during the past two weekends.

Such matters as personal inconveniences, e. g. disturbed
roommates, do not seem to be a pressing problem. Acting re-
sponsibly, parietals do not have to be a burden to anyone. Indeed,
they are a personal freedom that should not be infringed upon.

Let us say, the trial period has been a success. The question
in respect to men's visitation was, "Can you Handle It?" and
the answer is obviously, "Yes." The fact that the trial period
was initiated indicates that no one has any moral objections; the
fact that the trial period was a success indicates that there are
no practical objections.

It remains only to vote. Do it.

Letters -

Senatorial Fait
As Cox Decries
Editor:

The article "Potnoy's Com-
plaint" in the Oct. 31 issue of
the Sou'wester stands as irref-
utable evidence that all garbage
does not come in pails. I would
like to make the suggestion that
a newspaper is not the proper
depository for such trash either.
One would suppose that the un-
derlying purpose of the article
is commentary on the relative-
ly insignificant trivia with
which the Dorm Board con-
cerns itself. (At least hopefully
that's the purpose, because it
is amazing to think that you
would waste 13% column inches
to display the article's question-
able and immature humor.)

However, if the article was
printed for the former purpose
(for which there is considerable
justification) it seems that the
point could have been expressed
more clearly in some other
journalistic style. Therefore, as
a reader who was thoroughly
disgusted by the asinine, pur-
poseless crassness of "Potnoy's
Complaint," I would suggest
that in the future you exercise
your editorial prerogative and
eliminate such worthless gar-
bage from the Sou'wester.

Carla Cox

Students:
This letter has a two-fold pur-

pose. First of all, we want to
inform the students as to the
philosophy and purposes of the
Senate Recall Movement. Sec-
ondly this is to clarify the edi-
torial entitled, "Madness in
Method," which was based upon

Robert McTyeire

Transaction of Transgressions
During this past week and a

half, the student body has wit-
nessed spectacular .government-
al broken field running which
has finally tripped up in its own
red tape. Those of us who are
outside the student govern-
mental structure, and yet have
followed closely the develop-
ments surrounding Brad
Green's "almost" impeach-
ment, and Charlie Frame's
"yes-no" decision sheet con-
cerning the Senate, have been
shown the ineptitude of the SGA
in c o p in g wtih any situation
which is the least bit unortho-
dox and complicated.

No one came out of the im-
peachment case without being
hurt. Brad Green's impeach-
ment was suddenly suggested at
the Senate meeting of Oct. 28,
and just as suddenly withdrawn
on Nov. 2. What should the cas-
ual observer surmise? That in
one week Green shaped up into
a great commissioner? That
the Executive Counc il just
made la simple mistake? Not
hardly, to either question.

BRAD GREEN is a poor Pub-
lications Commissioner. He has
failed his job and his obliga-
tions on several occasions,
more even than were listed on
the original accusing sheet.
(Such as his failure since April
22 to procure a Publicity Chair-
man.) However, he has some-
how accomplished things that
warrant attention. He talked to
the administration concerning
editors' remunerations, mone-
tarily and credit-wise. He has
excuses (not reasons) for not
accomplishing the rest of his
job.

So why did the executive
council bring impeachment pro-
ceedings against Green?

He himself has some' definite
ideas about it: "I am being
used as kind of a guinea pig.
S. . What Patton said is that
they need to know if the Sen-
ate's gonna act responsibly
when (John) Allendorfer comes
up for impeachment. When Al-
lendorfer's impeachment comes
up, the Senate will know what
to do with it." Also very impor-
tantly, "I'm the only one who's
kinda anti-Patton, kinda Estab-
lishment. They're saying, 'Now
we've got our chance, let's act
on it.' That's not a real reason,
but that's part of what's under-
lying this." Maybe so. Maybe
not.

But the proceedings were an-
other matter. The first time
Brad Green knew of his im-
peachment was when Mike Pat-
ton stood up in the Senate meet-
ing and read the executive coun-
cil's decision. From Sunda y
night until Tuesday night, no
one spoke to Green about what
was going to happen. The edi-
tor of this paper heard some-
how that "something big" was
going to happen, and that's all
that leaked out to anyone. Now
Green was accused, and why
would the executive' council ac-
cuse him if he was not guilty?
How could they conscientiously
withdraw their suggestion after
five days?

CHARLIE FRAME'S initial
idea was admirable. So was the
caveman's who decided to cure
headache by drilling holes in
people's heads to let the evil
spirits out. Total recall is un-

wieldy, unethical, and unwork-
able. It can result in two
things: 1) a witch hunt where
everyone is voted out including
Fowler, Matthews, McNeal, and
the rest of the people who have
worked their asses off, or 2) No-
body is recalled and apathy con-
tinues its momentous way.

So Tuesday Frame introduced
a sheet of paper with each sen-
ator's name and a "yes-no" an-
swer column regarding whether
or not a senator should be re-
called. Obviously, a Damocles
sword hangs over the head of
the head of the Senate and the
commissioners. To choose to ig-
nore Frame's newest proposal
would effect a total recall - a
witch hunt. To judge under
threat is intimidation, but it is
the only "avenue of escape."

It is shameful that very few
people on this campus trust
very few others. Everybody has
noble goals, no one so far has
creditable or credible methods.
But that's just like what we've
grown up with . . . or for.

Not me, baby.

Campus Briefs
FRIDAY, NOV. 7 is the last

day to turn in petitions for
freshman class officers and sen-
ior senator. Election is Tuesday,
Nov. 11. All students are urged
to vote. An average of only
40% of the students have voted
in the past two years.

* * *

CINEMA '69 presents The
Group, a sex drama starring
Candice Bergen, tonight at 8
p.m., Lecture Room B, Frazier-
Jelke.

Ih RestoredJudith Warren
Editor

Restructure Causes Confusion
(Continued from Page 1)

vote before they make a deci-
sion, and that if anyone should
get an overwhelming majority
in favor of recalling him, that
person would take upon himself
to resign.

SENATOR ED WHITE said
that this was tantamount to a
witch hunt, and felt that he had
neither the right nor the ability
to judge anyone but himself, to
which Senator Jimmy Compton
and others pointed out that the
senators were by far the best
judges of each other, and that
if an impeachment trial ever
occurred the senators would all
be forced to pass judgment on
one of their members.

Charlie Frame said that this
poll was his alternative to total
recall; that the only purpose
the recall committee had had
from the beginning was to make
the Senate a more respectable
and responsible body. He hoped
the Senate could accomplish

this within itself without having
to bring it to a vote of the en-
tire student body, but that he
was prepared to do this if the
Senate was unable to resolve
its own problems.

Commissioner of R eli gious
Activities Chuck McNeal and
Senator David Hardy both felt
that the problem was not within
the personalities of the senators
but within the structure. They
said the Senate should complete
restructure as quickly as poss-
ible before it began worrying
about something else.

Senator Kelley put forth the
idea of having an in depth dis-
cussion with all the Senators
and Commissioners present, in
which everyone's personal goals
and activities, as well as their
criticisms of each other would
be honestly hashed out. Bill
Jones moved that the Senate
meet in a special closed session
for this purpose Sunday morn-
ing at 9:30 a.m. The motion
passed unanimously.

The Sou'wester

:' . ' . .. 0. . i x rte: u iC ' .L i0. ' '<i

SOU'WESTER Friday, November 7, 1969
r

a five minute, phone co
tion with the editor of th
wester at 12:30 a.m. T
morning last. We hope th
letter will prove there is
od in madness or rath
there is no madness at
hope to clarify and ref
above mentioned editoria

We have debated amon
selves as to the validit
total recall. We feel th
present discontent with t
ate is not with individu
the Senate, but the Sena
body. We realize that the
individuals who are do
exemplary job; howeve
inability of the Senate to
tion is a detriment to th
forts. The intent is to p
a forum for the Senato
Commissioners to educa
student body as to the
of Senatorial proceeding
year and their function
individual representative
to provide a dialogue t
debate. We are not con
as to the personal feeli
representatives so long a
represent the views of
constituents to the studen
ernment.

The total recall was
sioned to be a method t
which the Senate and its
bers could redeem them
in the eyes of the studen
Our purpose is not the d
tion of student ,governm
going on witch hunts but
vitalize the Senate into a
body that represents the
ent body to the administ
We feel that the Senate
be a forum for student
and opinions expressed tt
their representatives.

There is, however, a
element of the Senate w
lieves that their functio
to make decisions based o
sonal feelings rather th
feelings of their consti
They accuse the students
ing apathetical; therefor
absolve their responsibil
the student body by sayin
do not really care.

We feel that a repre
tive's responsibility towa
constituency is not absol
their "apathy" but rath
responsibility is increase
cause it is his job to e
those he represents. Th
quires efforts; efforts th
Senate does not seem to

'Garbage'
nversa- to put out as pointed out by
he Sou'- Chuck McNeal, Religious Com-
hursday missioner, when he posed the
hat this following questions: "Why has
s meth- there been no questioning of the
er that committee system? Why has
all. We there been no debate? Why
ute the have there been no Senators
al. working directly with COOP?
ng our- Why are there only six Senators
;y of a on all the commissions? Why
hat the has the pamphlet committee
he Sen- been allowed to collapse?
uals in Granted that there are areas
te as a mainly with the internal work-
ere are ings of the SGA where Senators
ing an and Commissioners have to use
er, the their judgement, but when their
o func- decisions reflect upon the stud-
heir ef- ent body, we feel that Senators
provide should at least find out how
rs and their constituents feel. From
ate the Senate proceedings this year it
nature would seem that the student

gs this body is all of one opinion since
ing as all votes have been unanimous
s. It is or by overwhelming majority.
hrough There has been no debate in the
icerned Senate. The Senate has become
ings of autocratic rather than represen-
as they tative. This ad hoc committee
f their is interested in seeing the stu-
nt gov- dent body represented in the

Senate; we are interested in
envi- making the Senate the institu-

hrough tion it could be,
mem- For these reasons we feel that

nselves total recall is in order, but we
t body. are willing to assist the Senate
estruc- in becoming a viable institu-
aent or tion by suggesting that the re-

to re- call procedure be instituted
viable from within the Senate. Our ob-

e stud- jectives are to renew student
ration. faith in their Senate, however,
should if this plan fails we are to
ideas institute total recall. We enlist

hrough your support and will be recep-
tive to your suggestions in this

large matter.
'ho be- Charlie Frame
ns are Barry Ward
on per- Ronnie Colter
an the Tom Hanrahan
tuents. Steve Youmans
of be-

e they Ed. Note-"Madness in Meth-
lity to od" was not based on a five-
Lg they minute phone call to Charlie

Frame. It was based on infor-
esenta- mation gathered by reporters
ard his and evaluated by myself and
ved by other members of the Sou'-
Ler his wester editorial staff. The call
ed be- was placed to check certain
ducate facts, notably that the Senate
his re- Recall Movement was not plan-
at this ning to recall SGA president
o want Patton.



Mysterious Death Shown
Through Stones' Records

As part of UFO Wednesday, Father James Likes spoke
on the California Grape Boycott, along with Kathy Roop and
the Rev. Dick Moon. Gary Goodman debated the opposite
side of the issue. A student referendum was held yesterday
to determine whether or not students wanted to support the
boycott and ask Saga to stop serving grapes in the refectory.

Senatorial Revisions Alleviate Chaos
(Continued from Page 1)

mittees will study the overall
setup of the new committee sys-
tem. Gregg Meeks, Tom Talbot,
and Bruce Lindsay are the com-
mittee members.

The commissions would oper-
ate basically the same, with the
added duties of turning in writ-
ten monthly reports to the Sen-

1 - 1

ate. A research committee
would aid each commission by
evaluation and research that
commissioners have little time
for.

The Senate would meet
monthly, and except for roll
call, minutes, and observance of
the motion-second-vote proced-
ure, it would operate under sus-
pended rules.

In deference to the yet-to-be
elected freshmen senators, the
Senate informally agreed to
wait for installation of the
freshmen before they make fi-
nal decisions on restructure.

McCollough's Esso
ROAD SERVICE

585 North McLean
Phone 274-1881

ESSO
CAR CARE CENTER

Summer Parkway
Car Care Center

Phone 458-2433

Mid-South's most complete selection of fine
names in men's clothing and furnishings

By Dan Kenner
After extensive study, our re-

search team has made a start-
ling discovery. We have evi-
dence to the effect that Brian
Jones, formerly of the Rolling
Stones, has actually been dead
for the last seven years, almost
one-third of his lifetime. Jones
purportedly died of involuntary
intake of water in his swim-
ming pool this past July, but
new evidence indicated other-
wise.

With all due respect to the
dead, consider these assorted
symbolic references:

*Brian Jones, on the Rolling
Stones' first album, has his
arms folded-like a dead man.

*On this album, the lead song,
"Not Fade Away," has har-
monica playing by Brian Jones
remarkably similar to banshee
wailing. The banshee is an Irish
spirit of death. The harmonica
was a symbol of death among
ancient southern German gyp-
sies who used harmonica play-
ers at funerals. Jones, a living
symbol, had Germanic blond
hair. It is obvious now that the
Rolling Stones vowed that the
memory of Brian Jones would
"not fade away."

*The Stones' third album,
The Rolling Stones, Now, de-
picts Brian Jones not smiling.
A poem on the back says "No
need to grow a moustache, Bri-
an."

*The cover of Jumpin' Jack
Flash has a black rim border,
which is a traditional death
symbol. In the picture, Brian
Jones, wearing death colors of
black and white, is smiling and
holding a wineglass and a can-
delabra. The candelabra is
symbolic, dually, of death and
of Liberace, who is famous for
his smile. The wineglass indi-
cates that Jones drowned in a
liquid. On the cover's back,
Brian Jones has his back to
the camera, therefore he is
dead.

*There are various other

signs indicating death by
drowning: The pictures on the
back of Aftermath are known
photographically as "w a s h-
outs." On the cover of Out of
Our Heads, Jones' face was cut
off at nose level showing that
he was submerged.

*Brian Jones is on his knees
on the back of the Got Live If
You Want It album, showing
that he is just a little lower
than the rest (about 6 feet, ha,
ha).

*Jones has had three mis-
tresses. Three to the third pow-
er is 27. Jones would have been
twenty-seven y e a r s old next
year.

*The Beggars' Banquet cover
is all white. It was the last one
that the hoaxsters claimed
Jones was on. If you call the
number of the British Edition
on the back, SKL 4955, in Lon-
don, collect, a voice says "time
is on my side," SKL. means
Swim Killed Life.

*In some of the songs, such
as "Walkin' the Dog" and "Lit-
tle Red Rooster" (in the second
verse) there are significant ref-
erences to dogs. The dog, is a
southern U.S. symbol of death
(as in "dog days"-periods of
extreme heat, as in hell). "As
Tears Go By" played on one
stereo channel at 45 RPM says:

Here's another clue, if you
think we're lyin',

The singer is .Mick and the
dog is Brian.

Also, "NOITCAFSITAS ON
TEG TNACI" is Sanskrit for
"The dog is Brian." In reverse
order, this spells out the enig-
matic title of their biggest sell-
er, "I Can't Get No Satisfac-
tion," which was inspired when
the Stones were playing some
old Sanskrit tapes. If you play
the record backward, you can
hear them say "Noitcafsitas on
teg t'nac i" several times!

*The picture on the back of
Out of Our Heads of Brian
Jones looking into a mirror,

symbolizing seven years of good
luck, represents seven years of
successfully covering up his
death until the announcement
last July.

*Take any of the album cov-
ers and look at a picture of
Brian Jones. Now take an ordi-
nary pen, place your palm
forcefully down on the picture
and run the pen, point down,
around your fingers. Think
about this, now, because it is
vastly subtle. As most of you
know, a hand dubbing some-
one's head symbolizes his
death. Anyone can perform this
simple demonstration with a
ballpoint pen. We were astound-
ed that it worked on every sin-
gle album!

Of course there are references
to the death of Brian Jones all
through the Stones' many al-
bums. Some of the songs such
subtleties are: The albums
Flowers, and High Tides and
Green Grass (a little story in
itself indicating a return to na-
ture by water); the songs "Go-
in' Home," "Paint It Black,"
"It's All Over Now,"' ''Through
the Past Darkly," -'-'"No Expec-
tations," (clever satire on his
two illegitimate -children),
"Prodigal Son," "Salt of the
Earth," " The Last Time," and
"High and Dry" (cruel slam on
his aptitude for swimming).

It is our opinion that Andrew
Look Oldham, the Stones' pro-
ducer, has been doubling for
him on the sly after having
bone implants and plastic sur-
gery.

Another mystery is the mat-
ter of legal complications in-
volved in hushing up the death
of a famous personality, but
this is easily ignored. Other
mysteries have been cleared
up, however. For example, now
we know who "Their Satanic
Majesties' Request'.' was, but
we join the Rolling Stones in
hoping that Brian Jones does
not get off of his cloud.

TOPS
BARBECUE

Memphis Best

Barbecue Sandwich

ALL OVER MEMPHIS

UNIVERSITY PARK
CLEANERS

and
SHIRT LAUNDRY

Shirts 5 for $1.20
Dry Cleaning 8-lb. for $1.75

613 N. McLean
Ph. 274-5851

Ray Gammon's
Restaurant

Catering Service
Lunches and Dinners

You Can Afford
Draft Beer - Pizza
We Cash Student Checks

Summer at Parkway

IMMEDIATE OPENINGS-- MEN' STUDENTS
$300.00 GUARANTEED FOR 11 WEEKS PART-TIME WORK

ALSO SOME FULL-TIME OPENINGS

CALL TODAY 2781-2380

Some clothes for
some occasions

Electric Outlet
1718 Poplar

278 -4343

GIRLS!
F a m o u s Pappagallo's are
here - in flats, heels, eve-
ning shoes and boots.

Many styles in beautiful
colors.

ALSO

Dresses, Purses, Hip - Hi's,

And Panty Hose, Scarves,

Imported Ribbons.

Come In & Browse

the shop for

59 So. Idlewild St.

-- --- -- --
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Harriers Race For Third;
Bears, Colonels T

By Bruce Parker
The Bears of Washington Uni-

versity continued tradition in
the CAC Cross-Country Meet
this past Saturday, sweeping
the first four places, and five
of the top ten en route to a con-
vincing victory over their loop
rivals.

It was Washington's eighth
straight College Athletic Confer-
ence cross-country title: they
have never lost since the con-
ference began in 1963. The
Bruins scored 20 points (of a
possible 15), to far outdistance
runner-up Centre College's 47.
The Lynx and the Generals of
Washington & Lee tied for third
with 91, while Sewanee placed
last with an even 100.

THE INDIVIDUAL winner,
Martin Ruddock, stepped off to
a 4:43 first mile on Southwest-
ern's 4-mile course, and never
came close to giving up the
lead. His time of 20:42.1 was 48
seconds better than' teammate
Russell Stewart's second place.
Mark O'Laughlin and Kenneth
Morgan, also Bruins, placed

third and fourth, respectively.
The Colonels' runner-up show-

ing can be attributed to the
running of its freshmen. Philip
Lockett and Bill Korb, both
first-year men, ran fifth and
sixth, as another Centre fresh-
man, William DeLano, finished
eleventh. This 'strong showing
indicates that Washington's
hold on CAC cross-country is
perhaps coming to an end.

SOUTHWESTERN'S perform-
ance was hindered by the loss
of team captain Mike Ripski.
Ripski, after turning in a very
respectable 5:01 lead-off mile,
turned an ankle on a curb, and
was unable to finish. Bobby
Doolittle, running with Ripsky
at the time, led the Lynx to the
line in 22:11, good for ninth
place out of the thirty-five en-
tries. Freshman Jim Shumard
ran the four miles in 22:50, fin-
ishing fourteenth. Sophomore
Matt Wood's sixteenth was rath-
er remarkable. Wood seems to
have overslept, and when the
gun went off to start the race,
he was hurriedly removing his

,op Lynx
warm-up suit. Dale Buchanan's
24th, and -Charles McDonald's
28th places rounded out the
Lynx scoring.

Washington & Lee's tie with
Southwestern resulted largely
from William Wilkinson's 21:51
time, which placed him seventh
overall. Woody Forsythe's
twelfth place (22:37) was tops
for the last place Sewanee
Tigers. Junior linebacker John Churchill takes a well-deserved

The Lynx meet powerful break in the midst of Southwestern's 21-3 victory over Prin-

David Lipscomb this week to cipia, as Coach Harvey observes the action. Churchill led a

complete the season. hard-charging Lynx defense to one of the season's best show-
ings in the Cats' second straight win.

Exciting First Half Gives
LynxNo n-Conference Win

By Bruce Parker.

The ,Southwestern Lynx linked
a well-balanced ground attack
with some aggressive defense
to down the Principia Indians,
21-3, last Saturday afternoon at
Fargason Field.

All of the scoring took place
within ten minutes in the sec-
ond period. Following a short
punt and a good return, the
Indians had excellent field posi-
tion at the Lynx 45. Quarter-
back Glenn Johnson and half-
back Bill Stitt kept the ball on
the ground, moving to the ten
before two incomplete passes
stalled the drive. On fourth and
ten, Paul Crabbe booted a 25-
yard field goal for Principia's
only points of the day.

MINUTES LATER the Lynx
broke the scoring ice, as Robert
Carter made good use of his
passing game for four comple-
tions. Two draw plays by Dan
Hieber picked up good yard-
age, also. Fullback Tommy
Sides covered the final two
yards, and Moon Mullins' kick
was good to give the Cats a 7-3
lead.

Five minutes later SW was
knocking on the door from the
four as a result of a fifty yard
march on the ground. Sides,
who rushed for 61 yards, again
got the call, scoring his second
TD, for a 14-3 edge. With less
than a minute to go in the half,
Stan Jones blocked an Indian

SOUTHWESTERN
GRILL

276-9288

645 North McLean

SOUTHWESTERN
PHARMACY

623 N. McLean

Phone 272-7509

Free Delivery

Charge Accounts and
Student Checks

Cashed

punt on the fourteen, recovered
the loose ball, and rambled to
the two.

TWO PLAYS later, freshman
Herman Morris cracked over to
make it 21-3, and end the scor-
ing for the day. The second half

proved to be a defensive battle,
with only one scoring threat, by
the Indians late in the game.
Linebacker Ken LeBlanc picked
off his 'second pass of the game
to stop the drive in the end-
zone.

SouWester
Southwestern At Memphis

2000 N. Parkway

Memphis, Tennessee 38112
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By Bruce Parker

The Sigma Nus utilized a sur-
prisingly strong defense in the
second half to defeat the Pikes
for the flagball championship,
54-26, last' Thursday. Three
other contests between the two
teams had' resulted in a win, 'a
loss, and a tie for each, but
when the chips were down, the
Snakes came through.

THE FIRST QUARTER indi-
cated a spectator's game was
in store for the wildly biparti-
san crowd of 72. The Pikes
struck first, scoring on the
fourth play from scrimmage, as
quarterback Chuck Niesen hit
Tommy Keller on a 25-yard pass
play..The lead was short-lived,
however, as the Snakes used
their superior speed on the
kickoff to score from 58 yards
out on a Tim "Crais to Al Weir
TD pass.

The defenses slumbered on,
and it took the Pikes only two
plays to regain the lead, this
time on a 32-yarder from Keller
to Ken Thompson. Four plays
later, after a 10-yarder from
Guy Cooley to Charlie Durham,
it 'was 12-12. On the next series,
the Nu defense began to stiffen,
stopping the Pikes on downs ,at
the six-yard line. 'It didn't do
them a hell of a lot of good,
however, as Keller intercepted
Cooley's pass on the next play,
and hit Ron Register in the end
zone to make it 18-12, Pikes.

THE LEAD LASTED, maybe
a minute, at most. From the
Pike 20, Cooley hit Durham,
and Durham found Glenn Cun-
ningham for the tying TD. In
the final two minutes of the
half, the tide turned decisively
in favor of the Nus. Niesen and
Billy Watts took the Pikes to
the Snake 10, but Cooley 'cut in
front of a stray Pike pass on
the goal, hit Mark Houston at
midfield, and Houston found
Crais to give the Nus their first
lead of the afternoon.

In the last minute of the half,

LOCAL GENTRY
Outfniters to CGeh & Scholars

144 N. AVALON
CITY CENTER

there were three interceptions,
two of which stopped TDs. The
last of these came with three
seconds left, when Cunningham
picked off one on the Pike 19.
After a timeout, Cooley hit
Weir for his second of three
touchdowns in the game, and
gave the Snakes a 30-18 half-
time edge.

AFTER INTERMISSION, the
Nu defense limited the Pikes
to one TD, and that came after
the contest had been decided.
Shortly after the k ic k off, a
safety narrowed the margin to
30-20, but the Snakes came back
with a razzle-dazzle Cooley-
Crais-Weir-John V i c k e r y 52-
yard TD to begin to put the
game out of reach. Twice more
the Pikes were unable to score,
running out of downs in each
case. Each time the Nus capi-
talized and it was 48-20 before
PiKA could get back on the
scoreboard.

Two other intramural sports
began this past week, with the
ping-pong tournament, and the
beginning of a double-elimina-
tion volleyball tourney. In the
former, PiKA returns defend-
ing ,champ Don Jenkins, but the
team title is very much open
for grabs. Four teams figure
to fight it out for the volleyball
title, in no particular order,
ATO, KA, PiKA, and SAE. In
games to date, the Es beat Sig-
ma Nu in straight games, the
Taus edged the Pikes in three,
and the dark-horse faculty
squad defeated the Freshmen.

FRESHMEN!
SOPHOMORES!

Enjoy success and happi-
ness in the future by finding
out more about your inter-
ests. Discover exactly what
type of work that you want
to do.

Call 272-1081
FOR

RECORDED MESSAGE

Employment Research Institute

Nus Capture Belated Flagball Title
As Ping Pong And Vollyball Begin

CHRISTMAS IN EUROPE
SIXTEEN GREAT DAYS

enjoying the Yule Season in Europe
College group only.

Departing Memphis December 19.

All inclusive $749.00

Write or call

CHARLES HARRELSON
For Complete Itinerary

AMERICAN & INTERNATIONAL
TRAVEL SERVICE, INC.

(901) 332-2734
3783 Hwy. 51 So., Memphis 38116

El Chapo
Mexican Restaurant

2439 Summer

Open 11 a.m. -- 10 p.m. Mon. - Thurs.

11 a.m.- 12 p.m. Fri. - Sat.

Closed on Sundays
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